

Swallowfield Lower School

Weathercock Close, Woburn Sands, Milton Keynes, MK17 8SR, Tel: 01908 582101

08/06/22

Dear Swallowfield families.

In February, we asked for your thoughts on our school uniform as we transition to Swallowfield Primary. Thank you to everyone who completed the survey and shared their views with us.

We also asked the school staff and some children to provide their feedback and along with all the responses received from the survey, we have proposed and agreed some changes to our uniform with effect from September 2022.

Please note that children may still wear Swallowfield Lower School uniform to school as we transition to Swallowfield Primary.

The main changes following the feedback received are: -

- · Simplify the uniform for all.
- Remove ties for the younger year groups.
- Continue with ties for the older year groups as it is good practice for secondary education and demonstrates our high standards at Swallowfield.
- · Plain or school logo uniform are both acceptable.
- · Change the PE top from yellow.
- PE kit to continue to be worn on allocated PE days.
- The school logo will be changed to the bird symbol only.
- MSW Solutions/MK Schoolwear will remain as our uniform provider.
- Sustainability children can wear Lower School uniform, our PTFA will continue to offer Preloved uniform and we will promote fabric recycling locations locally.

Please find the details of the uniform for Swallowfield Primary attached. We hope to provide some visual examples on our school website in the coming months.

If you are experiencing difficulty meeting the cost of uniform, the PTFA may be able to supply you with Preloved uniform, donated by Swallowfield families. Please contact Kim Brewer at k.brewer@swallowfieldlowerschool.co.uk to see how we can help.

Thank you,

The Governing Board



Head Teacher: Mrs K Brewer NPQH
Email: office1@swallowfieldlowerschool.co.uk
www.swallowfieldlowerschool.co.uk





















